
 
  

                                                

Dear Parents and Carers 

As we hurtle towards Christmas, it is time to reflect upon the wide range of opportunities that have been open to our 

children and families this half term. We have continued to support children in aiming high to try and achieve our whole 

school WIG (wildly important goal) that was set in September. This goal was for children to read at least 5 times per 

week at home.  We set a target for 80% of children to achieve this, but we managed only 58%. Reading is a fundamental 

skills that needs daily practice in order for children to access all other areas of the curriculum, so as a valued partner 

in educating your child/ren, your help with this has been appreciated, but as you can see, there is more to do. Time 

constraints due to the busy lives we lead can often be a reason to leave hearing children read to the bottom of our ‘to 

do’ lists. However, even sparing 10 minutes a day to hear your child read, can be really beneficial.  

Following a hibernation period, we are looking forward to welcoming 2 new pets to Queen Emma. Our new tortoises, 

who are called Leo and Teddy, will be joining us in the Spring and will be based in Dolphin Class.   We are used to seeing 

our mentor dog, Ozzy, roaming around the school now and our tortoises will provide a new and slower dynamic!  

Children will be able to learn how to care for the tortoises and will understand their needs, appreciating that it takes 

commitment, respect and compassion to think about the necessities of others. We look forward to welcoming them 

into our school.  

The annual cross country event took place for children in Years 3, 5 and 6 

once again this term. The children selected were required to run the 1500 

metre long distance track, alongside competitors from other local schools, 

with their peers and staff cheering them on from the sidelines. This was no 

easy feat, with children tackling the uphill stretch with grit and 

determination. Each year group completed their run, ending with a smile on 

their faces, and I was amazed to see that some of them were barely out of 

breath! It was a terrific effort from our children, who upheld our school 

values throughout the entire morning.  

 

 

We are pleased to inform you that the swimming pool at Queen Edith, used by the Queen Emma children in Years 5 

and 6 during the Summer term, will be back up and running this academic year. The cost of maintaining and heating 

the pool for lessons is only increasing. We will therefore be requesting voluntary donations from families when 

swimming lessons are resumed to help us meet these costs.  A block of lessons (usually 6-7 weeks) will be £10 per 

child with a maximum cap of £20 per family. Having researched local offers, we feel this is reasonable. More 

information will be sent to you about this, if your child is due to swim in the Summer term.  

The Queen Emma Christmas Fayre was another wonderful event, organised by our remarkable volunteers and staff 

from the PSFA. It was clear to see how much enjoyment was gleaned from the activities on offer by the children and 

families who were able to attend, so their efforts were truly appreciated. Thank you for supporting this event. As you 

may know, the PSFA are losing members at the end of the year and will require positions to be filled in order to remain 



 
  

sustainable. Please let the school office know if you would be interested in joining a brilliant part of our school and 

they will be happy to pass on your details to the relevant person.    

 

 

 

Our children delighted their audiences recently, as Key Stage 1 children, Reception children and nursery chi ldren took 

to the stage to perform deliver their much anticipated Christmas performances. Children in the nursery brought smiles 

to the faces of their family members by singing a medley of festive tunes that were accompanied by actions they had 

learned. Our little Christmas trees and snowflakes joined together to perform a magical dance, that was enjoyed by us 

all.  Those in Reception took a journey around the world to help us think about how Christmas is celebrated in other 

countries. Their enthusiasm for singing was clear for us all to see as they boarded their sleigh to the North Pole for a 

wonderful journey to see Father Christmas himself.  Children in Key Stage 1 reminded us of how important kindness 

is at this time of the year. We heard a tale based around our very own caretaker, Mr Jenkins, and how hard he worked 

to make Christmas special.  In return, one particular thoughtful child, decided to repay his good deeds.   

Our children performed with the upmost zeal and I hope that anyone who attended, thoroughly enjoyed seeing their 

child/ren do their very best. Staff at the school worked very hard to ensure that the children did each performance 

justice, so thank you to all of them for their tireless work.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 

We hope that you enjoy reading this newsletter and would like to take this opportunity to wish you a peaceful and 

enjoyable Christmas break with loved ones. Thank you once again for your ongoing support and in playing your part 

in making Queen Emma a place where children enjoy their learning.  

Please note that following the Christmas break, the Spring term starts for children on Tuesday 7th January 2025. The 

school will be closed to pupils on Monday 6th January, due to a training day. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from the Governing Body
We have had to say goodbye to a few Governors this term, but I am glad to say we have been able to welcome 
a number of new faces to the Governing Body. Richard Baldwin joins us from AstraZeneca with a wealth of 
experience in finance. Dr Phil Kirkman is Director of the PhD in Education at Anglia Ruskin University and has 

many years of experience in secondary education. Marsha Merchant was co-opted onto the Governing Body 
at our meeting on 2nd December: she is a parent at Queen Edith has wide experience in finance and 
accountancy. Ana Toste Rego is our new elected Parent Governor for Queen Edith; she has experience in 
scientific research as well as voluntary work with young children. The breadth of experience of our Governing 
Body is a tremendous source of strength and I am delighted to have such a strong injection of talent. They all 
very warmly welcomed. 
  
You will be aware that a combination of financial pressures and a downfall in the birth rate has meant we 

have had to reduce Queen Emma to one-form entry for this year and next; we hope that the expansion of the 
city will allow the school to go back to two-form entry and we are keeping a close eye on the developments  
in our area. Staff have managed the change very successfully but we continue to monitor the impact of the 
change on all aspects of the children's learning and experience. 
  
In line with the government's drive to raise attendance nationally, the Governors recently approved a new 
Attendance Policy. Many parents have queries about when they can legitimately take children out of school, 

when they can't and what the consequences might be if they do. You will have heard many times about the 
crucial importance of attendance, which includes arriving for school on time, and the serious impact a poor 

attendance record can have on a child's future prospects. I would encourage you to have a look at the new 
Attendance Policy, which is posted on the Federation website and where I hope you will find answers to any 

queries you might have. 
 
Queens Federation - Management Policies 
  

As the term draws towards its close, on behalf of all the Governing Body I wish you all a Happy Christmas. 
  

Dr Sean Lang 
Chair of the Governing Body 
 

                 

 

 

 

Sarah Jarman 

Executive Headteacher 

 

https://www.queensfederation.org.uk/page/?title=Management+Policies&pid=103
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This half term, children in Cubs Room have listened to lots of stories about bears! 
They particularly enjoyed ‘Goldilocks and the Three Bears’ and ‘We’re Going on a 
Bear Hunt.’ Lots of creative materials were used to create bear masks. Porridge 
oats were added to the tuff tray and Cubs children enjoyed filling and pouring the 
oats into different sized containers to make porridge for their friends. Cubs staff 
are very proud that all of the children can retell the story of ‘We’re Going on a 
Bear Hunt’ with actions too!  
 

During December, we have been having lots of Christmas fun. We have 

been writing our own Christmas cards, decorating the Christmas tree, and 

making our own advents stars which we are adding to the tree every day 

in December. The main part of our half term has been learning and 

preparing for our Christmas Performance 'Christmas around the world'. 

After all of our hard work, we performed to KS1 and siblings as a dress 

rehearsal before performing to our parents. The children worked incredibly 

hard and will never forget all the different celebrations of how people 

celebrate Christmas around the world. We have even had a naughty elf 

visiting us from the North Pole, he has been watching over us for three 

weeks and then is going back to the North Pole to tel l Santa how good we 

have been. We are hoping that Father Christmas is going to put us on the 

'nice' list because we have been working so hard! 

This half term in Foxes Class we have celebrated the festival of Diwali and made 

diva lamps using clay. We have also been learning about autumn and looked 

for signs of it during our Forest School sessions. We have collected crunchy 

leaves and sticks to make leaf crowns and our own Stick Men following the 

popular story. We have enjoyed the book ‘The Enormous Turnip’, re -enacting 

it using repeated refrains and learning about forces. We have developed our 

counting up and back skills and putting up appropriate fingers to match. As we 

have moved towards Christmas we have created lots of decorations and begun 

to learn to write some letters in our names for our Christmas cards. We had 

fun Christmas celebrations and we now wish all our families a wonderful 

Christmas.   
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We have really enjoyed learning about space and the planets. The Wonder Dome was 

fabulous and we had a great time travelling through the universe. In English, we had 

some alien visitors who inspired our writing. In Mathematics, we learnt about 2D and 

3D shapes and we have been exploring numbers to 10. In Art, Paul Klee and Pablo 

Picasso inspired our drawings and we focused hard to draw a face without taking our 

pencil off the page! Finally, we were all wonderful dancers in our Christmas 

production of ‘Baubles’! 

 

Dolphin Class have had a busy and fun half term learning about space related. We 
enjoyed reading the books ‘But Martin’ and ‘Aliens Love Underpants’ and these 
inspired us to write sentences about aliens. During Art, we have developed our 
drawing skills and especially enjoyed the challenge of drawing a face without taking 
our pencil off the page, which was modelled on pictures drawn by Paul Klee.  In 
Science, we have learnt about the planets and loved our Wonder Dome visit. In 
Mathematics, we spent a few weeks learning about shapes and creating pictures and 
patterns with these. We have also squeezed in the learning of songs and dance 
routines for our Christmas Production.   
 

 

Penguin Class have been very busy rehearsing for their production of 
‘Baubles’. They have worked hard in English to use all the features learnt, to 
write a fantasy story based on the film ‘Once in a Lifetime’. They have enjoyed 
our ‘Up, Up and Away’ topic and have written a fact file about The Wright 
Brothers and created a poster showing the different types of aircraft. In Art, 
we have been practising our sketching skills and looked in detail at Georgia 
O’Keeffe and drew our own pictures in the same style. In Science we designed, 
made, and tested a pet house to see which waterproof materials were 
suitable for the roof. Another very busy but enjoyable half term! 
 

This half term in Polar Bear Class, the children have enjoyed exploring a range of 
materials and their purposes. In Forest School, we used natural dyes such as turmeric 
and cumin to draw pictures with sticks. During our science sessions, we explored the 
difference between the properties and purposes of materials, asking the question 
‘Why is this material suitable for its purpose?’ 

 

 

 

 



 
  

Middle Years                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                          

                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

 

                                                                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

Macaw Class have loved learning all about pre-history and had a 

fantastic experience when they travelled back in time during their 

Stone Age day!  They have enjoyed writing their own adventure 

stories based on the book, “Stone Age Boy,” and have enjoyed 

creating their very own cave paintings. 

 

Toucan Class have worked incredibly hard this term, they have enjoyed 
being immersed in the Stone Age. They have written exciting stories 
based upon 'The Stone Age Boy', used historical sources to investigate 
life in Pre-history and wrote instructions to catch a Stone Age creature 
that was destroying our playground! 

 

Falcon Class have had a busy half term and have learnt alot! In Computing we have 

had some of the engineers from ARM join us with robots to program using the 

BBC micro bits which they really enjoyed! In Science they have been learning all 

about sound and have participated in sound experiments. In Mathematics the 

children have continued to learn their times tables, especially their 3 and 6 times 

tables. In Design and Technology we have designed and made felt decorations by 

sewing them and decorating with sequins. 

Kestrel Class have had a very busy half term! We have worked hard writing 

myths based upon our Roman topic. We have also calculated the perimeter 

of 2d shapes in Mathematics and developed times tables knowledge. In 

Science, we have found out how sound travels and enjoyed learning about 

our environment when some ecologists came to visit. We have learnt new 

sewing skills in Design and Technology.  In Physical Education, we have 

continued to develop dancing skills and practiced passing and dribbling a 

football. 
 

 

 



 
  

Later Years                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have managed to power through our first two half terms with great focus 

and success. This half term we have focused on electricity and circuits in 

Science, competed in rugby and hockey fixtures during Physical Education, 

discussed anti-bullying in PSHCE, considered God incarnate during Religious 

Education and worked on a Crumble controller in Design and 

Technology.  Finally, we were able to enjoy a day out at the cinema to bring 

to life the guided reading book of Kensuke’s Kingdom, and aid our writing for 

the term. A busy first term, with even more planned in the upcoming 

terms!  In the meantime, the Year 6 team is wishing you and your family a 

healthy and happy New Year. 

As the topic of World War 2 draws to a close, we can reflect on the information we 
have learnt.  Initially we focused on the day war was announced, then thought about 
evacuees, the Blitz and soldiers involved in action and what that meant to people.  
Finally, World War 2 day was the perfect way to end our first topic. We have worked 
incredibly hard throughout the term, and have truly earned our break.  With the New 
Year around the corner, we have even more planned in the upcoming terms, but for 
the moment a break to reflect on our progress. A happy and healthy New Year to all 
Queen Emma families and friends!   
 

What another amazing half term it has been in Giraffe Class. Our studies of ‘The Skies 

Above our Eyes’ have taken us on a journey into the cosmos and helped us investigate 

the relationship between the sun, moon and Earth, the phases of the moon and how 

night, day and the seasons are formed. After studying the space landscape art of 

Peter Thorpe, we have produced some incredible space scenes. These will be on view 

in the corridor outside our classroom after Christmas. Our learning culminated in a 

fantastic ‘Wonder dome’ experience, where we enjoyed the thrills of space travel 

from inside an inflatable planetarium. We hope you enjoyed celebrating with us in 

our class assembly too, we loved performing in front of our friends and families! 

 

This half term Zebra Class has enjoyed learning all about Earth and Space! In our 

Science lessons, we made models to demonstrate our understanding of how the 

Earth orbits around the Sun and why the Moon appears to change shape in the sky. 

We loved investigating different time zones and finding out why different parts of 

the world experience day and night at different times. In English, we used 

information books and the iPads to research our chosen planet and then we worked 

hard to write an informative non-chronological report. Once we had published our 

reports, we enjoyed spending time reading each other's to find out more! 
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Winning House 

Congratulations to everyone who has earnt house points this half term. Hawking House can enjoy their non-school 

uniform day on Friday 10th January 2025. 

 

Hawking House = 3972 

Franklin House = 3896 

Newton House = 3765 

Darwin House = 3724 

 

 

Dodgeball 

Ten year six students went to Coleridge for a dodgeball competition in December.   There were about nine other teams 
from around Cambridge participating.  When we arrived, they had already split the hall into two sections so could show 
us where we would start.  We kept rotating around; as a result, we were always playing different schools.   Throughout 
the tournament, we encouraged each other, discussed techniques and decided who would play or sub in each game.   At 
the end, we went out proud and represented the school honourably. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 

 

 

 

The PSFA are a group of parents, staff, and friends of  Queen Emma Primary School, 

focussed on developing a sense of community, organising events and raising funds to enrich our school environment.  

 

Fundraising to benefit the school community 

We are delighted to see the new shade sails in the back playground – these were funded with money raised from our 

events of the past few years, and we are looking forward to seeing the children use these shaded areas in the 

summer months. Thank you everyone for helping to make our outdoor spaces a lovely space for the children to 

enjoy!  

At present we are fundraising for sensory equipment for the classrooms, as well as for funds to help cover the costs 

of class trips and experiences. Thank you for your contributions – every little helps! 

 

PSFA events  

Bake Sales: Thank you to Year 5 for a fabulous Bake Sale on 8th November. Everyone enjoyed their delicious treats, 

and the event raised an incredible £238.45. Well done Year 5 and thank you! We look forward to finding out who will 

win the bake sale competition this year 2024-2025, and best of luck to all! Last year it was the current year 5 who 

were the winners, and they have had £100 given to help towards the funding of their school trip costs this year.  

 

Second Hand Uniform Sales: Thank you to all those who have donated or purchased second-hand uniform recently. 

We hope to run more in-person uniform sales at the bake sales next term but, in the meantime, please email us with 

any requests and we will hope to look out the items for you.  

(Suggested donations: school fleece £4, school jumper/cardigan £2.50, trousers/shorts/skirts/dresses £1, polo -shirts 

50p) 

 

PSFA Christmas Fayre: A huge thank you to all those who joined us for the Christmas Fayre on 29th November! We 

were delighted to see so many families at the event and lots of children having such fun!  A huge thank you to the 

many staff and parents who helped by running a stall, setting up before the event, clearing away afterwards or by 

generously donating items for the fayre. Thank you especially to those who came along to help for the first time. It is 

very much appreciated, as these events can only run with plenty of help from volunteers. The total profits raised at 

the event, including also the PSFA festive raffle, came to an incredible £2,585.81 so well done everyone and thank 

you very much indeed. Our thanks go also to the many local businesses and individuals who gave generously 

towards our raffle this year. Thank you all! 

Queen Emma Primary School 
Parents, Staff and Friends 

Association (PSFA) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

Reception tea towels: The Reception classes have produced some beautiful designs for their tea towels this year and 

these are being sold at 3 for £12, or £5 each. There are still plenty remaining, so do get in touch if you would like 

one, or if you require any extras: queenemmapsfa@gmail.com 

 

Next half term: 

PSFA Committee meeting: Mon 13th Jan, 2pm in studio: All are welcome, do come along and find out more. 

Year 4 Bake Sale, Fri 24th Jan, 3.15pm in studio: It’s Year 4’s turn to run the Bake Sale this half term, and we all look 

forward to buying their treats after school, so thank you in advance, Year 4. 

PSFA Discos for Reception to Yr 6, Thurs 6th Feb: Come and enjoy fun with your friends and Disco Dave’s music! 

Getting involved – more help urgently needed: 

Thank you to those who help so willingly with the PSFA events and to many who have given up their time and energy 

to help this term.  We would love to hear from more parents who might now consider getting involved. We need 

more volunteers to come forward to help, so that future PSFA events can go ahead for the families and children at 

school. At the end of the Summer Term 2025, there are 3 of our 4 committee members moving away from school, as 

their children will all be at secondary school. The PSFA events will not be able to run without more people being 

willing to join. So, we would love to hear from you and please do get in touch: queenemmapsfa@gmail.com  

 

Classlist: 

Thanks to all those who have joined Classlist this term, the communications system which enables Queen Emma 

parents to communicate across the school community. This is a great way to get in touch with one another, to keep 

up with what the PSFA is doing, or to post messages and announcements. Do consider joining or rejoining, as 

follows…. 

1.    Go to: https://www.classlist.com 

2.    Click on the Find Your School link 

3.    A dropdown menu will come up and you will be asked to find the name of your school: Qu een Emma Primary 

4.    You will be asked to register your details.  

Once you have submitted your details, you will be moderated by a PSFA administrator (a safety step, to  

ensure that new members are part of the school).  After this you will be able to start contacting other parents via 

Classlist. 

 

Festive Fundraising: 

During this festive season, remember this easy way to raise funds for the school, whilst doing your shopping:  

Easyfundraising:  

Nearly 3,000 retailers, including Amazon, John Lewis, Aviva, thetrainline, Sainsbury’s, Ebay and many more, will 
donate a percentage of the amount you spend to Queen Emma PSFA to say thank you for shopping with them.  
You simply have to set up Easyfundraising on each device you may shop from: 
1. Go to http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/queenemmapsfa  
2. Sign up for free and make use of it whenever you shop online! 
 
We send you all our very best wishes for a safe and happy festive season.  
With many thanks indeed,  
Queen Emma PSFA 

mailto:queenemmapsfa@gmail.com
mailto:queenemmapsfa@gmail.com


 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder 

Please be reminded that scooters and cycles MUST be dismounted before entering the school grounds, by both adults 

and children. We have noticed an increase in the number of cycles that are being propped up against the fences along 

our pedestrian pathways. This presents a danger to those using the path, particularly young children. Please park cycles 

in the dedicated spaces, even if you are just dropping off or collecting a child. This will reduce the risk of cycles falling  

over and potentially injuring passers by. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parking 

Now that the evenings are going to become darker earlier and the weather has turned colder and wetter, please ensure 
that you continue to think about our children and community by parking considerately. We liaise regularly with the 
parking control team and notify them of any concerns we might have. It is not acceptable to park on the zig zag lines or 
to use the entrance to the school as a drop off point. This creates a danger for our families and children  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Jewellery 
Jewellery may not be worn in school. The only exceptions are watches, studs for pierced ears, and cultural or religious 

adornments, which must be removed during lessons involving physical exercise. If such items cannot be removed the 

individual is not prepared in an acceptably safe way and cannot continue as is, so must take part in modified activity. 

The school will not accept responsibility for removing or storing studs. Long hair should be tied back for PE and DT 

activities. 

 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Uniform  
Thank you for starting the year so well on this note, the children all look very smart, so let’s keep that up.  

Grey skirt, pinafore, trousers or shorts 

Blue and white checked summer dress 

Royal blue sweatshirt or cardigan 

Pale blue polo shirt 

Black shoes or black trainers   

White, black or grey socks / tights 

Leggings may be worn instead of tights, but not instead of trousers 

No jeans please. 

PE Kit 
Children need plain black shorts, a white t-shirt and plimsolls/trainers. Depending on the weather, children will also 

need a tracksuit and trainers for outdoor games lessons.  Children will continue to arrive in their PE kits, when it is 

their PE day.  

 

                 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

      Term Dates 

Term Dates 2024-25  

Staff Training Day Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Staff Training Day Wednesday 4th September 2024 

Autumn Term Opens Thursday 5th September 

Half Term 
Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 

2024 

Staff Training Day Monday 4th November 2024 

Autumn Term Closes Friday 20th December 2024 

Staff Training Day Monday 6th January 2025 

Spring Term Opens Tuesday 7th January 2025 

Half Term 
Monday 17th February to Friday 21st 
February 2025 

Spring Term Closes Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer Term Opens Tuesday 22nd April 2025 

May Day Monday 5th May – School Closed 

Staff Training Day Friday 23rd May 2025 

Half Term Monday 26th May to Friday 30th May 2025 

Summer Term Closes Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

 

Term Dates 2025-26  

Staff Training Day Monday 1st September 2025 

Staff Training Day Tuesday 2nd September 2025 

Autumn Term Opens Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Half Term 
Monday 27th October to Friday 31st October 
2025 

Staff Training Day Monday 3rd November 2025 

Autumn Term Closes Friday 19th December 2025 

Staff Training Days Monday 5th January 2026 

Spring Term Opens Tuesday 6th January 2026 

Half Term 
Monday 16th February - Friday 20th February 

2026 

Spring Term Closes Friday 27th March 2026 

Summer Term Opens Monday 13th April 2026 

May Day Monday 4th May 2026 - School Closed 

Half Term Monday 25th - Friday 29th May 2026 

Staff Training Day Monday 1st June 2026 

Summer Term Closes Monday 20th July 2026 

           

 

 

 

 



 
  

 
 
  

                 

 

 

 

 

Am I eligible? 

You are eligible for this if you are receiving any of: 

 

 Income Support  

 Income-based Jobseekers Allowance  

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance Support under Part VI of the Immigration and 

Asylum Act 1999  

 The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit  

 Child Tax Credit (unless you’re also entitled to Working Tax Credit, and earn no more than £16,190) 

  Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for 4 weeks after you stop receiving Working Tax Credit)  

 Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400)  

 

If in doubt, please fill out the simple online application form at  

www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals  

where you will receive an instant response as to your eligibility status. If you are eligible for FSM your child’s 

school will be informed within 3 days.  

If you have any queries regarding this information, please call the Education Welfare Benefits team on 

01223 703200 or email ewb.fsm@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  

Or look at the website www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     School Meals 
 

School meals are now provided by Aspens. Aspens use an online booking and payment system called ‘Select’. 

You will need to order and pay for your child’s meals using this system. It is very important that you order 

your child's school meal before 8.30am every day. School meals can be ordered a number of weeks in advance 

if you prefer.  

https://select.aspens-services.com/ 

            

 

 

 

 

http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
mailto:ewb.fsm@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
https://select.aspens-services.com/


 
   



 
   



 
   



 
  

  


